

ST NICHOLAS CE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Weekly Newsletter No 36

Date 24th June 2022

Email - bursar@st-nicholas.lancs.sch.uk Telephone 01254 381875

www.st-nicholas.lancs.sch.uk

Motto: Growing together in our Love for God, Learning and Life

Vision and Values rooted in scripture: "Train up a child in the way he should go; even when he is old he will not depart from it." Proverbs 22:6

School Vision – Pupils are accepted and loved. They understand their worth and potential as life-long A Good School learners and as a child of God.



STAFFING NEXT YEAR

Mrs Hughes, our Year R teacher, will be leaving us at the end of this term to move on to another primary school and we wish her all the very best for the future. We appreciate all the hard work Mrs Hughes has undertaken during her time at St Nicholas School.

Miss S Ali will be teaching in our Year R class from September and we are very pleased to have her on our team. Miss Ali is a familiar face at St Nicholas and will be in school for the transition mornings to meet all the children and will work closely with Mrs Hughes over the next few weeks to ensure a smooth transition for everybody.

Year R - Miss S Ali Year 1 - Miss J Cronshaw

Year 2 - Miss C Stephens Year 3 - Mrs Powley

Year 4 - Mrs Studholme / Mrs Wildeman Year 5 - Mr Sherry

Year 6 - Mrs Rosthorn SFND - Mrs Sutcliffe

MOVING UP MORNING

On Thursday 7th July the children in school will meet their new teachers and spend some time in the morning in their new classrooms.



SPORTS WEEK

During the last week in school, we are having a Sports Week. More details to follow.



ANIMAL ANTICS

This week the boys and girls in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 had some very special visitors. Dawn from the Library Service visited with her friend George, the gorilla. George and Dawn shared some fabulous stories with the children. All the children thoroughly enjoyed their time with Dawn and George!



Due to a variety of severe allergies in school, please can ALL parents ensure that NO NUTS of any kind are used in packed lunches or snacks. This includes foods that may contain nuts, for example Nutella spread. Thanks for your support.

Each child in school has been given a beautiful book to bring home to commemorate the Queen's Platinum Jubilee.



This Week's Awards



A huge thank you for supporting and encouraging vour children to read at home.

Reading can take us to new worlds, help us to relax and teach us new things.

Reading Award names will be put into a draw and at the end of each half term they will be in with the chance to win a super prize! Happy Reading!



Year 1



Academic: **Summer A** - for a fantastic Big Write.

Values: **Amina H** - for following our values.

Reading Award: **Rhys F** - for always reading at

home.



Year 3



Academic: **Sara S** - for being a fantastic historian.

Values: Isabella M - for demonstrating perseverance in all she does.

Reading Award: **Antek C** - for <u>always</u> reading at home which has helped him move 5 reading stages this year.



Year 5

Academic: **Teola B** - super work in fractions and decimals this week.

Values: **Samuel J** - a super role model to all in our school.

Reading Award: **Eva-May T** - super reading at home this week.









Academic: **Arlo E** - for amazing sentence writing.

Values: **Jack W** - for being a role model in class.

Reading Award: **Emilie H** - for amazing sentence reading.





Academic: **Ayaan R** - for his enthusiasm when learning new things!

Values: **Frankie G** - for his very mature responses in our RE lessons.

Reading Award: **Keaton H** - for making fabulous progress!





Academic: Whole Class - for making us proud. A fantastic attitude to multiplication check.

Values: **Darcie T** - for always understanding the importance of telling the truth.

Reading Award: **Ziya G** - fantastic reading at home and in school.





Year 6

Academic: **Kara L** - for fighting her fear and learning to ride her bike.

Values: All Year 6 - for perseverance during bikeability.

Reading Award: **Eve S** - for demonstrating a love of reading in class.





ATTENDANCE FOR **WEEK ENDING** 24 JUNE 2022

Our Target is 96%

RECEPTION	90.8
YEAR 1	97.8
YEAR 2	92.1
YEAR 3	99.1
YEAR 4	97.8
YEAR 5	97.3
YEAR 6	97.8

100% ATTENDANCE WINNER

Oliver G from Y6 has won this week's 100% attendance award. Well done Oliver.

Headlice

Please can all parents/carers check their child's hair regularly. Thank you.



Resilience Training

During our workshop of resilience last week we learned about anger. how it is a normal emotion and how to control it. We also learned about our brain and how they work, which was fascinating. We were very open during this workshop and had lots of fun!



Tom. Year 6

QUAD KIDS TOURNAMENT

On Tuesday 16 June 8 children went up to Wilson's Playing Fields and did four activities - long jump, throwing, running 75 metres and 600 metres. We all had numbers and teams. First we marched to our team's National Anthem then we did the activities for the boys and then the girls. We didn't get in the top 3 but we tried our best and had fun.

Thanks to Mrs Armstrong and Mrs Entwistle for taking us.

Alex, Sebastian, Eva-May and Charlotte - Y5 and Ebony, Jayden, Eve and Rio - Y6

On 20th June the Netball Team which is Mia M, James, Chloe K, Taylah, Eva, Lucian, Alex and Phoebe went to Accrington Academy and played in a Netball Tournament. We got 0 wins but the team still had lots of fun but sadly that was the last one of the season till next year. Thanks to Mrs Armstrong for taking us.

Written by Mia M and James

Our value in school this term is **Truthfulness**



